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ñTo provide a learning environment where all students can achieve personal successò 

 

Ainsworth Street Mawson ACT 2607            Phone:  6205 8033 Fax:  6205 8026                     Web Page: http://mawsonps.act.edu.au 
Principal: Amanda Andrews          Business  Manager: Gail Porter                     info@mawsonps.act.edu.au 
Deputy Principal: Lauren Bruhwiller  Board Chair: Scott Gurney             Board Members: Scott K.& Milli Wong 
P&C President:     Vice President: Raj Zaveri Secretary: Venus Milliken         Treasurer: Keith Sircombe 
Preschool Sub-Committee Chair: Paul Lander 

                                                                     COMING EVENTS 

31  March Assembly 12:45pm 

3 April  Board meeting 5:30pm 

4 April  Breakfast club 8:15am 

5 April  Learning Journey Preschool 
  Red Pandas and Blue Bears 
  8:45-9:15am & 2:00-2:45pm 

6 April  Learning Journey 8:30-9:30am 

 

6 April  Learning Journey Preschool 
  Yellow Owls 8:45-9:15am  
  & 2:00-2:45pm 

7 April   LAST DAY OF TERM 1 

26 April  FIRST DAY OF TERM 2 

 

PLEASE NOTE MONDAY 24 APRIL IS NOT A 
SCHOOL DAY  

ꜚ  

Dear Parents/Carers 
Sandpit installation on Monday 3 April please see map on page 3. 
We are almost to the end of a very busy Term 1.  Our students are demonstrating persistence and determination during 
their learning as we work towards completing units of work and Term 1 assessments in Literacy and Numeracy. 
 
Congratulations to our Mawson Primary School swimming team who represented our school at the Tuggeranong District 
Swimming Carnival on Tuesday.  We had some great races and we look forward to hearing the results soon.  Thank you to 
Toni Tzafaris for organizing the team. 
We also look forward to ribbons being awarded to students from our recent Mawson PS swimming carnival  
tomorrow at assembly.  We hope families are able to join us. 
 
Learning Journeys 
The Learning Journeys for most primary classes have been scheduled for WEDNESDAY 5 April from 8:30-9:30am. 
Learning Journeys for Preschool Red Pandas & Blue Bears groups have been scheduled for Tuesday 4 April and  
Yellow Owls on Thursday 6 April for the from 8:45- 9:15am and 2:00-2:45pm. 
Learning Journeys provide an opportunity for children to discuss and share aspects of their learning. Children look  
forward to their parents/carers or a family member joining them for this vital part of our studentsô learning process.  Please 
contact your childôs teacher if you cannot make this time to make alternate arrangements. This is not a time to discuss your 
childôs progress with the teacher. If needed contact the teacher to make a time to meet. 
 
Reminder Year 5/6 ANZAC Day and Peace Ceremony  
All student permission notes for this excursion are due back by tomorrow Friday 31 March. Students will be walking to 
and from Edison Park in Woden next Wednesday 5 April and will need to bring their lunch, water bottle and a broad 
brimmed hat. 
 
NAPLAN ONLINE Year 3 and Year 5 
Students from Year 3 and Year 5 will complete NAPLAN assessments in Week 3 and Week 4 of Term 2 Monday 8-19 May.  
These assessments provide the school, parents and students with valuable information of how individual students are  
performing at the time of the tests in the areas of writing, reading, language conventions and numeracy.  This year, all 
NAPLAN assessments will be completed online, with the exception of Year 3 writing which will be a paper-based writing 
test. 
 
The school will be using the schools Chromebooks for students to access the online assessments. Currently we are  
providing appropriate support and guidance to our students through scheduled practice sessions so that they can  
familiarise themselves with the devices and online test formats. You may like to visit the following website for further  
information and familiarise yourself with the testing experience by using the public demonstration site available at 
(www.nap.edu.au/online-assessment/naplan-online/naplan-online-public-demonstration-site) 
 
 
  

 

http://www.nap.edu.au/online-assessment/naplan-online/naplan-online-public-demonstration-site


The Mawson PS Test Scheduling and Sequence will be sent out early next term. All students are encouraged to participate 
to their full ability in the assessments. If your child is away on a date of the assessments, arrangements will be made for 
ócatch upô sessions during the NAPLAN online test window. Exempt letters have been sent for eligible students.  If you 
have any concerns regarding your child participating in the NAPLAN Online assessments, please contact the Principal, 
Amanda Andrews, or Deputy Principal, Lauren Bruhwiller, before the end of the term. 
 
SRC Fundraiser Gold Coin Donationï World Peace Bell Pavilion 
In partnership with the World Peace Association, the Rotary Club of Canberra Burley Griffin has taken on an ambitious  
project of building a World Peace Bell Pavilion within the Canberra Nara Peace Park on the shores of Lake Burley Griffin. 
The Canberra World Peace Bell will provide a destination in Nara Park to remind us that we want a peaceful World. 
 Mawson Primary School, with the support of the SRC, will be fundraising to support this unique project.  On Wednesday 5 
April, Mawson students are invited to bring a gold coin to school. Students will lay their coin/s in a line and we are 
hoping we can create a coin line as long as the basketball court. The funds will then be donated to Rotary Club of Canberra 
Burley Griffin to assist in the construction of the pavilion. 
Thank you to the SRC representatives for coordinating the fundraiser. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Last Sunday our principal, Amanda Andrews and her family took part in a fund raising event for the building of the World 
Peace Bell Pavilion. 70 people rode to Nara Peace Park Yarralumla from Kippax, Civic, Woden and Weston Creek to raise 
a target of $20,000, which was achieved.  
 
Keep your eyes out for out new signs to remind students of our hand off, feet off rule as part of our SCARF code of  
conduct. 
 
REMINDER if you are with your children on school grounds after school, please ensure that they are supervised on  
playground equipment and the area near by. Climbing trees and breaking branches off threes is not respecting our school 
grounds. 
There is a large amount of Softfall damage on the Year 3-6 playground equipment. Please ensure that children donôt pick 
at the cover, as it is very easy to damage and costly to replace. 
 
 
Liz Bujaroski 
Executive Teacher 
 



SUBJECT TO CHANGE DUE TO WEATHER 

   Quiz 
 
 

 
Quiz questions 
1. What are the three most common elements in wood? 
2. In Earthôs history, life has evolved to fly only four times. Can you name three of the animals that did? 
3. Who was the first person to win two Nobel prizes? 
4. How old is Earth: a) 21 billion years old, b) 4.5 billion years old, or c) 800 million years old? 
5. What is the fruit of the tropical plant Ananas comosus?      

 

  Quiz answers      
1. Wood is mostly made of the elements carbon, oxygen and hydrogen. 
2. Insects, pterosaurs, birds and bats are the only animals that have evolved to fly. 
3. Marie Curie won Nobel prizes in 1903 and 1911. 
4. b) Earth is roughly 4.5 billion years old. 
5. The fruit of Ananas comosus is a pineapple.    
        
Written by David Shaw Ŀ Email: sciencemail@csiro.au 

mailto:sciencemail@csiro.au


-ÁÎÄÁÒÉÎ ÃÈÁÒÁÃÔÅÒ ×ÒÉÔÉÎÇ 

3T front office display  

LEARNING JOURNEY 
 
You are invited  to attend your child's Learning Journey. 
 
When: Wednesday 5 April 2017  

Time:  8:30 �² 9:30 am 

Where: Mawson Primary School 

Some questions you may like to ask your child at the Learning Journey: 
How did you do this work? 
What did you learn from doing this? 
Why did you want to show this work? 
What did you enjoy about doing this? 
 
Please remember that children are receptive and respond well to positive feedback. Encourage your 
child to discuss their work samples and activities with you. Positive praise and encouragement will bring 
success and happiness to your child. 
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the learning experiences that they have engaged in throughout the term/semester. 

It is a time to share, discuss and reflect on learning experiences together. 


